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Triax Offices, Iona Business Park
Friday, 21st March 2014
Staff Report

Triax Neighbourhood Action Plan

In advance of the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy moving to the new council structures in 2015 the Neighbourhood Partnership Boards working with DSD have been revisiting the Neighbourhood Action Plans.  A Strategic Planning session took place on Friday the 7th March 2014 in Creggan Country Park and it was very worthwhile and constructive.  I am currently working on the revised Action Plan and will present it to the next meeting of the Triax Board for discussion.
Community Education Initiative
Triax has been working with the WELB, Gaelscoil Eadain Mhoir, Creggan Neighbourhood Partnership and Surestart Edenballymor to deliver these projects.  We may have to tender out the delivery elements of the projects WELB are currently exploring the options.
Neighbourhood Health Information Project

The Triax Health Sub-group has met over the past 6 weeks and has drafted the Triax Health Action Plan, which has been submitted to WHSCT, DSD and Derry City Council.  This Action Plan covers the NHIP Project, Active Citizenship Project and the Triax SLA from Derry City Council. 
DERRY 2020
A number of meetings have taken place with a view to securing match funding for year 4, all projects funded under this ESF Measure have been awarded a further year.  While welcome this extension has posed us a few problems particularly attempting to put the match funding in place in time for April 2014.  We have secured some of the match funding and other departments are currently bidding for the funds for 2014/15 and we are confident of raising the majority of the funding required.
In advance of a new application Derry 2020 staff have been exploring options of forming a new stand-alone body that can make the next application.  
Steps to Work
The contract is currently out for tender and it is looking as if a number of major British firms are the front-runners to win the contract in this area.  Triax have been in contact with Bryson Future Skills and will be kept informed of any developments. 
Social Investment Fund
Following representation from the Waterside Neighbourhood Partnership Board the Business Plan for Play Parks has been revisited and a new preferred option, which now includes Kilfennan Valley Park, has been accepted by the Steering Group.  This has implications for the Pitches Project and the steering group are currently exploring a number of options.  The Community Works Programme is progressing and GSAP are in discussions with OFMDFM around how this will be tendered and delivered.
Culture and Tourism
Derry City Council have appointed Mr Kevin McGovern to develop a Community Tourism Masterplan and Action Plan which will build on the work of Dr Robbie McVeigh in 2011.  The report is expected by April. 
Aras Colmcille construction is well under way and it is hoped it will open in early summer with an official opening and celebration on the 9th June.  The funding is in finally in place for the reconstruction of the Museum of Free Derry and it is hoped that work will begin by late summer.  A project officer has been appointed to oversee the construction of a new exhibition and interpretative centre at the Memorial Hall of the Apprentice Boys of Derry.  A temporary space is currently being constructed to while the building work is completed.  In the next two years in this area we will have three state of the art Museums details the History of the city going back over 400 years.  

The tourism sub-group is currently developing a new map, gateway signs for Creggan and replastering Free Derry Wall this work will all be completed by the end of April.
DCAL are currently scoping the proposed Cultural Hub and our Sub-group will be engaging with DCAL and others to influence how this process rolls out.

Quality Places and Spaces
The Action Plan for the reStore Project for Bishop Street without has been submitted to DSD.
DSD and the local projects promoters are working through our Community Infrastructure List, a number of projects have already received Letters of Offer and a few more are expected any day now.  Discussion will take place next week on the Dove Hove proposals.
Family Support Hub
Meetings have been ongoing with Pat Armstrong to widen the participation with the Family First Hub.  A meeting has been convened for Thursday 27th March to look at participation and membership.
Addiction Taskforce
A public debate has been ongoing in recent weeks and months in Derry around the issue of addiction and mental health of our young people.  I attended a meeting of a proposed taskforce chaired by Maeve McLaughlin MLA Chairperson of the Health Scrutiny Committee at the Assembly.  I have also been on a study visit to FASA in Belfast.
